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We would like to thank Drs. Tin and Wiwanitkit for giving us an opportunity to discuss further 
the research and practice implications of our findings related to social media being a useful 
platform to provide rich information that can help dental professionals gain a better 
understanding of patients’ perspectives related to their dental care experiences.   
 
Dr. Tin and colleague’s comments appeared to extrapolate the findings to a different topic 
related to patient privacy and other concerns such as patient’s preference in the use of the 
Internet for patient-provider communications 1.  We agree that patients’ confidentiality and 
privacy are of utmost importance, and as health professionals, we should be aware of and be 
responsive to our patients’ concerns and preference in their choice of communication 
modalities, and should not assume that all patients are or will be Internet-ready.  Traditional 
patient-provider communication modalities such as in-person and by telephone, is absolutely 
valuable and necessary. Still, we need to acknowledge the increased use of Internet-based 
communications especially by the younger generations. Importantly, we believe that devoted 
efforts should be made to educate patients of the risks and benefits of different communication 
venues so that patients can make a well-informed decision in selecting the best suited 
communication modality(ies) for them.   
 
As our July JADA article 2 and other studies have shown, people are communicating about many 
different health topics 3 including dental care related experiences 4 publicly on Twitter and 
other social networking sites, which means we as health care providers should listen and utilize 
such information in education and clinical practice to enhance provider-patient communication. 
Our JADA article provides an example of how to use such ‘unsolicited and natural ‘ observations 
to further our understanding of patients’ perceptions and related behaviors in communicating 
about dental and other common pain experiences.  Similarly, we expect social media would 
offer a promising venue for health care providers including dental care professionals to 
disseminate accurate and updated information to the public 2.  
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